## Vito and Khegholi Aomi Missionaries to the Himalayan Country

Dear Pastors and Church Members.

June 2018

I thank our Almighty God for giving me this opportunity to write to you. This is a blessing to send you my ministry report and how He has blessed me to serve Him along with the team I put together for our missions outreaches into the mountain regions.

Through your faithful prayers and support we have been able to travel and visit many villages in these far regions where there are no missionaries or churches. We were able to meet with these people who are living there, and learning that they have never heard the Gospel or the name of Jesus. So with the help of our Almighty God I was able and guiding those with me to be a witness to these people. As we traveled on, it was a great blessing for me to visit and encourage my missionaries and

As we traveled on , it was a great blessing for me to visit and encourage my missionaries and churches which by God's grace He helpeed me start.

Thank you dear family. Without your support I won't be able to do the Lord's work. Please continue to remember our missions outreach and needs in your prayers.

From Bhutan Country. Our new believers and six others received water baptism and some are still taking Bible classes before receiving water baptism. Please pray for them so that they will continue to grow in their spiritual lives staying strong and faithful to the Lord Jesus Christ.

**Bhutan Country.** The King of this country does not allow to bury the dead bodies of Christian people but God has opened a door for us that we were able to purchase land for a Church Cemetery, Amen. **Bhutan Country.** Around two miles from the border territory on the India side we are going to start a new Church building. Please pray that God will provide us the financial needs.

**Arunachal Pradesh**. By the Grace of God we have purchased land for the Church there and as the Lord provides we will begin building the Church.

Nagaland Baptist College. This June 13th we will be starting our new school year. We are praying for new students to join us and our previously enrolled students.

This month we have sent out two new missionaries into the field both of whom have graduated from our Bible College. Please pray for these men that God will provide and support them.

Please continue to remember my family in prayer so that we can continue in all faithfulness in the Lords work. Without your prayers and support I would be in great need. We pray daily that you will continue to support our work. We give thanks for your faithfulness and for God's great mercy and blessings.

Once again thank you and God bless you.

His Servant Vito Aomi

-Church Planting\_ Christian Education-

Field Address
Nagaland Baptist College
P. O. Box 446
Dimapur 797112
Nagaland India - Phone 334-444

Nagaland India - Phone 334-444-4329 or -4356 nagalandhaptistcollege@yahoo.com

Support Address H.B.L.P. Ministries 100 W. School St. King, NC 27021

Here am I, send me.....Isaiah 6:8

## The Aomi's - Missionaries to the Himalayan Kingdom

Dear Pastor and Church Members.

March 2018

Greetings to you in the name of our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ.

I praise the Lord Almighty God for giving me the privilege to write you this letter.

We are blessed always and rejoice serving our Lord. Through your faithful prayers and support we have entered into the year of 2018. We are praying and have faith that you will continue in your financial support and prayers that the Lord's work will multiply and be blessed under our leadership.

In the country of Bhutan we are still raising money to buy a plot of land for a cemetery for burial of our church members. Our missionary brother Athing has recently started two churches between Bhutan and the border country of India.

On January 31<sup>st</sup> we had our annual conference among the pastors and missionaries here on the Nagaland Baptist College campus. By the grace of God the program was a wonderful success.

Brother Husheto went to Arunachel Pradesh as a missionary to assist missionary Chemkai to start a new church in to his native village. While now working together there they are in prayer for money to buy land for a church facility for these new believers.

At Mercy Home Orphanage, all of the children are doing well and their new session of school will be starting this month.

Nagaland Baptist College is doing well. All the students have returned to the campus after their holiday and the classes are now in full swing. Please pray that God will provide for the needs of the college.

Please pray for me and my family's health so that I can travel more for the ministry. Again I am humbled, always thanking you all for your prayers and support. May the Lord bless each and every one of you.

Thank you and God bless you. Vito Aomi

Church Planting Christian Education—Field Address
Nagaland Baptist College
P. O. Box 446
Dimapur 797112

Nagaland India - Phone 334-444-4329 or -4356

nagalandbaptistcollege@yahoo.com

Here am I, send me.....Isaiah 6:8

Support Address H.E.L.P. Ministries

100 W. School St. King, NC 27021